

# McKinney PAC Meeting – Minutes

February 09, 2026 at Microsoft Teams

<b>Welcome</b>	<b>07:03 pm – Call to Order</b>
<b>Meeting Attendees:</b>	Ivy Ho, Cheryl Neufeld, Christina Lai, Angel Hsu, Rupee Kahlon, Judy Wong, Nicole Li, Norman Chow, Jake Guo, Anita Sandhu
<b>McKinney Administrators:</b>	Monika Sood
<b>Adoption of Agenda</b>	<p>We would like to begin by acknowledging that the land on which we gather is the unceded territory of the hə́n̓ q̓ əmíṇ̓ əm̓ speaking people.</p> <p>Agenda was adopted as presented. Moved by Ivy, second by Cheryl. Motion passed.</p>
<b>Chair Update:</b> Anita	<p>January Movie Night was a success</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Made around \$180 from Munchalunch, cash sales, plus donations</li><li>• Last movie night of the year is on Friday, March 13th</li><li>• Voting will take place from February 20th to the 27th</li><li>• Promotion poster will be up by the 20th, and maybe this time we can put them around the gym to get more exposure</li><li>• A volunteer is required to set up the movie on the night, we are looking for parents who are available to help</li></ul> <p>PAC has applied for a celebration grant of up to \$2000</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• The criteria requires the grant to be used towards a community event that's open for everyone</li><li>• For the application we have listed our annual Winter Wonderland Skating as the proposed event</li><li>• We might be able to change the type of event as long as we detail where the fund is spent, and provide details of the event, the main goal is to secure the grant first</li></ul>
<b>Administrator's Report:</b> Monika	<p>Montessori Night</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Wednesday, May 13th at Steves Elementary</li><li>• All are welcome</li></ul> <p>Welcome to Kindergarten day</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• May 20th, 2026 at 9 am</li><li>• District is offering a grant to help new kindergarten family foster a sense of belonging, can be used to host dinner, maybe a game night</li></ul>

## McKinney PAC Meeting – Minutes

PAC will be paying for the Damelahamid Dancers workshop, PAC will write a cheque to the admins

### Summer school

- Registration starting soon
- One class is free for everyone, with additional classes (morning session would be free, parents would have to pay for the afternoon session)

### Admins are interested in Sponsoring a badminton program

- Would be a week long workshop after Spring Break
- Would come up to about \$7 per kid
- Could PAC be subsidizing?
- Will table this for next year since we want to focus on building the pathway on the field first

### Grade 6/7 Overnight camp

- There's around \$5000 from the Eagle's Nest sales
- Without looking at funds from Eagle's Nest, we are currently looking at \$400+ a student for the one night camp
- PAC has allotted \$300 for grade 7 farewell party/events, \$1000 for the grade 6/7 overnight camp
- The grade 7 committees have been made up, parents will be doing more fundraisers i.e., bake sale, hot chocolate sale.

### Universal Lunch Program

- Offered by the district, first order will be on the 17th
- Will be offered until the end of this school year
- Happens every Tuesday, will include options such as vegetarian, halal, and gluten free

### Secondary School Information night

- Students who are not attending Steveston London Secondary but other schools will have a day that they get to visit their future school, letter have been sent out, please look out for it

## McKinney PAC Meeting – Minutes

<b>Treasurer's Report:</b> Rupee	<u>General Account</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Please see file attached</li> </ul> <u>Gaming Account</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• No updates</li> </ul>
<b>Food Days Coordinator:</b> Sunny	No updates at this time
<b>Fruit and Veggie Program:</b> Sunny	No updates at this time
<b>Social Media Liaison:</b> Judy	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Fundraisers have slowed down</li> <li>• Topics to include in upcoming newsletter such Black History Month, Oral Health month coming up in April</li> </ul>
<b>Other Business</b>	<p>Discussion on putting funds away for building the new track</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Can we put money aside for track? Do we have funds in the budget to allow it?</li> <li>• Ideally we want to try to have around \$25,000, which is half the amount we will need, and to match the grant we plan to apply for as well</li> <li>• Lets try to do around 2 or 3 fundraisers to get the amount, such as a Walkathon, a Spring Fling or a carnival. Monika could get her contact from Westwind elementary that has experience with same types of event</li> <li>• Some were wondering if people want to donate to our school to whatever cause, how would they go about doing it? On the school district website, go down the page, and under "Our District", there's "Donate" that can be clicked into and make donations to schools of your choice</li> <li>• To set up our own donation system, we would need to issue a tax receipts, Anita will discuss this with Eileen to see how to proceed</li> <li>• At the same time we will be sending out survey to parents and also surrounding neighborhood to get feedback on the potential build</li> <li>• Rupee will come up with an edit of the survey, and we will go from there</li> </ul> <p>Our AGM will be coming up in May</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Those who are interested in executive positions on the PAC are welcome to join</li> </ul>

## McKinney PAC Meeting – Minutes

	<p>DPAC updates</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Montessori Night is coming up in May, on the 13th, all are welcome, new and existing parents, even teachers are welcome to learn about the Montessori philosophy/classroom</li><li>• With the school district budget deficit at 3 million dollars this year, RDPA would like PAC's input on how the budget should be used</li><li>• The Board of Education have invited all PAC chairs to a get together to get to know each other and to ask questions, it is happening on the 24th of February, Ivy will be attending on behalf of McKinney</li><li>• RAM meeting is rescheduled to March 3rd due to conflict with the District meeting</li></ul>
<b>Adjournment at 08:06 pm</b>	Next Meeting on Monday, March 09, 2026, at 07:00 pm.
<b>Summary of Actions</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li><input type="checkbox"/> Judy: To set up dates for movie poster, voting, promotion, and Munchalunch deadline</li><li><input type="checkbox"/> Monika: To obtain contact from Westwind regarding fundraisers</li><li><input type="checkbox"/> Rupee: To come up with draft of survey on getting our pathway built</li><li><input type="checkbox"/> Anita: To find out who would be setting up movie at our next movie night</li></ul>